## Record of Proceedings

## Minutes of the Radnor Township Board of Trustees

February 22, 2021

Page 66

The Radnor Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, February 22, 2021 at 7:00 PM at the Radnor Community Center.

Those present were: Dave Weber, Dan Boysel, Teresa Watkins, Todd Coonfare, Randy Butts, Bob Fish, Radnor Youth Athletic Association representatives Rich Lantham, John Turner and Carrie Hacker, Doug Riedel from the Delaware County Engineer's Office, Joe Garrett from Trebel, and Katarina Wheeland.

Dave called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of the January 25, 2021 meeting were read. Teresa moved to approve the January 25, 2021 meeting minutes and Dan seconded.

Rich Lantham spoke on behalf of the Radnor Youth Athletic Association (RYAA). Rich updated the Board of Trustees on their plans for field maintenance and upgrades. He stated they are interested in adding a third field to be used only for t-ball and would like assistance from the Board in planning and approval when the time comes. Rich also stated that the turf on the current fields was updated last year, and this year the RYAA will be upgrading their bases and moving fence posts to allow for a larger viewing area for the smaller field to help promote safety. In addition, the Board of Trustees and Carrie Hacker signed the Radnor Township Field Rental Agreement for the 2021 baseball season on behalf of RYAA.

Joe presented the Trustees with an amendment to the Township's electric aggregation program with Dynergy. The amendment creates an opt-in option with 100% renewable power. Dan moved to accept the amendment, Teresa seconded. As authorized representative, Dan signed the amendment.

Doug Riedel presented the Board with the OPWC grant for River Road revision. The Board appointed Teresa as the signatory, authorizing her to sign and submit the OPWC application, in Resolution #05-21. Dan moved to accept Resolution #05-21, Dave seconded. Additionally, Doug introduced a cooperative agreement between the Delaware County Commissioners Office and Radnor Township for the joint River Improvements Project. Dan moved to approve, Dave seconded.

Finally, Doug updated the Board on the information he provided Dave and Katarina regarding the bid for the paving project. The bid date is set for April 26, 2021 and the documents should be ready for Board approval on March 22, 2021.

Todd reported to the Board of Trustees the new speed limit signs for Hodges Rd will be installed the following day. He notified the Board regarding the purchase of an oil transfer pump. Todd also stated the maintenance department has been very busy with the snowfall throughout the past month.

Teresa notified the Board of a request she received informally asking for assistance in the South Cemetery; Teresa has asked a formal request and description of the work be submitted to the Board for approval. Teresa added that she working on purchasing an iPad through Verizon Wireless that will be 512 GB for \$1,349.99 for the Maintenance Department.

The Trustees discussed a noise ordinance complaint from a Radnor Township resident. Unfortunately, the dog the complaint is against resides in another township; Dan spoke with an attorney at the Delaware County Prosecutor's Office who stated the resident needs to speak to the Sheriff and there is nothing more the Township is able to do.

Dan updated the Board that the winter edition of the Township Newsletter has been mailed out to residents. Dan also added to the previous meeting's conversation regarding composting toilets at the park from, stating that he has researched the toilets and has not heard great things about them so he will be looking into other options.

Dan spoke to Scott Sanders of the Delaware County Regional Planning Commission regarding Township zoning. Scott suggested Radnor Township set up a committee or assign a Trustee to read through Delaware County's zoning guidelines as a starting point; specifically looking at what the Township would want to change.

Dave informed the Board that he is still working on purchasing a new Ford Truck/Snow Plow.

The next Board of Trustees meeting will be Monday, March 22, 2021 at 7:00PM at the Radnor Township Community Center located at 4061 State Route 203.

There being no further business, Teresa moved to adjourn and Dan seconded.

Dave Weber

Chairperson

Dan Boysel

Vice-Chairperson

Teresa Watkins

Trustee

Katarina Wheeland

Fiscal Officer